

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY

330TH TRANSPORTATION BATTALION BUILDING C-1536 WAAL STREET FORT BRAGG, NC 28310-5000

AFZA-SBH-CMD

2 May 2016

MEMORANDUM FOR Incoming Soldiers

SUBJECT: 330th Transportation Battalion (MC) Welcome Letter

On behalf of the 330th Transportation Battalion, 3rd Expeditionary Sustainment Command (3ESC) we would like to welcome you to Fort Bragg, North Carolina - home to the U.S. Army Forces Command, U.S. Army Reserve Command, U.S. Army Special Operations Command, the 18th Airborne Corps and the 82D Airborne Division.

As a tenant unit on Fort Bragg, the 330th Transportation Battalion is responsible for providing movement control and mission command during deployment and redeployment in order to ensure the uninterrupted movement of sustainment and forces worldwide in support of Unified Land Operations. Our subordinate units include a Headquarters and Headquarters Detachment, four Movement Control Teams, and one Inland Cargo Transfer Company. We have a disciplined organization complete with engaged leaders and comprised of trained, ready, and accountable units postured for rapid deployment in support of globally-aligned contingency operation requirements. Our motto is "Heart of the Dragon," because we truly provide the lifeblood and heartbeat for all transportation requirements throughout the XVIII Airborne Corps.

With a rich history dating back to 1918, Fort Bragg has trained and deployed U.S. Army Soldiers for every major contingency dating back to World War I. Covering over 251 square miles in four counties, Fort Bragg also offers many opportunities for families and single Soldiers alike. Fort Bragg is located just west of Fayetteville, North Carolina. Known throughout its history for cultural diversity and military presence, today the city of Fayetteville stands testament to its proud past. Fayetteville is a "Community of History, Heroes, and a Hometown Feeling."

Your assignment to the 330th Transportation Battalion will be a challenging and rewarding experience. Again, we welcome you to Fort Bragg and the 330th Transportation Battalion. Please contact your new Company or our Battalion Staff Duty (Phone: 910-643-7009) to ensure your sponsors assist with your transition to the Dragon Team. Lastly, feel free to visit and "like" our Facebook Page (330th Transportation Battalion) to gain a better understanding of a day in the life of our Soldiers.

HEART OF THE BRAGONI

LADEREKT, GREEN CSM, USA

Command Sergeant Major

MICHAEL E. L'UDWICK

LTC, LG Commanding

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY

264TH COMBAT SUSTAINMENT SUPPORT BATTALION

FORT BRAGG, NC 28310

Reply to the attention of:

April 28, 2016

Office of the Commander

Welcome to the 264th Combat Sustainment Support Battalion. The 264th Combat Sustainment Support Battalion is part of the 3rd Expeditionary Sustainment Command and is comprised of six companies that focus on water and fuel, supply, ammo and maintenance.

The 264th Headquarters is physically located on Simmons Army Airfield alongside Fort Bragg in the city of Fayetteville. All six of the companies are physically located on Fort Bragg. Whether you enjoy the wide variety of cultural opportunities that can be had in a small city like Fayetteville, or the exciting outdoor activities afforded by a rural area, the great state of North Carolina will satisfy your needs! Hiking, cycling, mountaineering, concerts, art museums, world renowned restaurants, farmers markets and professional sporting events are only a handful of things this area has to offer. For more information about Fort Bragg and the surrounding area please visit the Fort Bragg website at http://www.bragg.army.mi/Pages/Default.aspx.

Upon arrival, you will be assigned to your prospective Company and can expect to hear from your sponsor very soon. Your sponsor will be able to answer any questions you may have but if you need any assistance before you speak with them please feel free to contact our Battalion S1 shop at 910-432-9817 or send an email to the 3rd Expeditionary Sustainment Command Sponsorship team atusarmy.bragg.3-esc.mbx.gl-sponsorship@mail.mil.

I look forward to personally welcoming you to our team and hope you have a smooth transition to Fort Bragg. Support For Victory!

Sincerely,

CSM, USA

Command Sergeant Major

MICHAEL C. ANDERSON

LTC, LG

Commanding